

Volume XLIV

www.kissinkuzzins.org

No. 2

February 2017 – KK Kazette

Secretary: Mike and Pat Pediman

February 3, 2017- Gospel Music

Host and Hostess

Honey Pot

Jesse & Carol Hooks

Fred & Donna Bolanz

John & Shirley Currie Howard & Glenda Hess

KP Duty

KP Duty

Roger & Cathy Lachance

February 17, 2017 - Sweetheart Dance

Host and Hostess

Honey Pot

Paul & Quida Bellows
Chris & Kimberly Brow

Mike & Joanne Patrick

Jerry & Alice Galloway Roger & Cathy Lachance

Please remember, the above schedule is apt to change at any given moment. Check with Alice Galloway for KP Duty; and Shirley Currie for Host and Hostess and Honey pot

Anniversaries

Jerry & Terri Johnson 2/2 Fred & Donna Bolanz, Jr. 2/14 Brady & Nelda Cox 2/15

Birthdays

Ken Hoffman 2/2
Ernest Hernandez 2/7
Peggy Patterson 2/21
Carol Hooks 2/25
Virginia McGrew 2/28







BANNERS

Banners Captured
Cliff Dwellers
Diamond Jubileers
Dixie Chainers
Rebel Rousers
Rockwall Squares
Swinging Stars

Banners Out
Circle I
Stone Steppers
Trail Blazers

CARES AND CONCERNS

- Prayers Continue for George & Hazel Nelson
- Prayers Continue for Ken Elkins
- Prayers Continue for Glenn Dodson
- > Prayers Continue for Ken & Carolyn Smith
- Prayers Continue for David Worden
- Prayers Continue for Doris Lanham

Reported by Kimberly Brow. <u>Please call Kimberly at 214-236-1294 to be listed and/or continue to be listed.</u> Our prayers are with all our Kuzzins who are in need of healing. Praise God for the prayers answered and for guidance for those not answered.

Kuzzins Kare!

Looking Forward

Election of Officers - April 2017 - March 2018

44th Anniversary Dance – Barney Blast – March 17th

Quarterly Board Meeting – After Anniversary Dance – Voting in new officers

Updated names of Secretary:

Posting: Slate of Officers for the 4/2017-3/2018 Board

President: Ernest & Martha Hernandez

Vice President: Larry & Mary Long
Secretary: Howard & Glenda Hess
Treasurer: Mike & JoAnne Patrick
KK Koordinator: Jerry & Terri Johnson

Election of Officers will be held on March 17th directly after Anniversary Dance

SIX LITTLE STORIES:

{1}

Once all villagers decided to pray for rain.
On the day of prayer all the people gathered,
but only one boy came with an umbrella.

That's FAITH.

{2}

When you throw babies in the air, they laugh because they know you will catch them.

That's TRUST.

{3}

Every night we go to bed without any assurance of being alive the next morning, but still we set the alarms to wake up.

That's HOPE.

{4}

We plan big things for tomorrow in spite of zero knowledge of the future.

That's CONFIDENCE.

{5}

We see the world suffering, but still we get married and have children. That's LOVE.

{6}



The Kuzzins need your help. We have one appointed position to the board to fill in the upcoming term starting in April: Historian. We have scrapbooks that need to be maintained to record the legacy of the Kissin' Kuzzins. Your creative talents would be greatly appreciated. If you would like to volunteer or if you have questions, please contact the current Historian (Mike Patrick) or Madam President (Martha Hernandez). Help keep the story alive for future Kuzzins.



Our Cuer, JL Pelton, is now using an FM transmitter that will allow our dancers to hear the calls and cues more clearly. We know of at least two Kuzzins who currently use Assisted Listening Devices: Fred Bolanz and Mike Patrick. I find it useful in large halls that don't have great sound. The sound waves tend to bounce off things like walls and irregular ceilings. Talk to someone who already has a receiver or our cuer, JL. Also, you can go to our website, click on the links page and go to one potential source for the receiver. You will also need to purchase an earpiece (over the ear or in the ear). Good listening and more enjoyable dancing!

Bullwinkle's Korner....

Who can believe we have had Thanksgiving, Christmas, New Year's, January and maybe 5 days of cold weather! Seriously, this is Texas! Who knows what February has in store for us! After, not dancing much for a couple of months, our visitations have started again in earnest! Last weekend was a good example. Our club went to Stone Steppers and Denton Triangle Squares! I think a fun time was had by all attending. Tonight, we have a group headed to Plus 4's to work on those skills! We will let you know about visits for later in the month next week.

Ladies, remember the monthly ladies luncheon on the 2nd Friday of the month. This month we will meet at the Olive Garden on Bush at 11:30. Please let Wyn EL know if you will be able to attend so that she can get us a table large enough.

Thanks to the nominating committee that met and came up with a very good slate of officers for this coming year to serve the club. Many thanks to those that said YES when called and asked to serve. The election will be after our anniversary dance at a very quick meeting. I question the couple in the President slot, but they will do their best.

Donna Bolanz and her group of planners are on top of our anniversary dance. It is going to be a BLAST! Don't forget that will be March 17th. You will be asked to sign up for dishes to bring and cash to contribute...as always, the club will come through!

The end of the month several of our couples are headed to sea to dance and play on a cruise. If you are in town for the first dance in March, please try to make the dance.

We have two new couples that you all need to meet. Keith & Liz Thomas along with Marian & Duane Kaiser have joined the club and we are honored to add them to the roll.

Please continue to pray for our sick and injured. This club has some remarkable members... E & M



Happy Valentine's Day

The following story was sent to me via e-mail from a Kissin' Kuzzin.

Years of Marriage.....

40 years of marriage.... A married couple in their early 60s is celebrating their 49th wedding anniversary in a quiet, romantic little restaurant. Suddenly, a tine yet beautiful fairy appeared on their table. She said, "For being such an exemplary married couple and for loving each other for all this time, I will grant you each a wish." The wife answered, "Oh, I want to travel around the world with my darling husband." The Fairy waved her magic wand and – poof! – two tickets

for the Queen Mary II appeared in her hands. The husband thought for a moment: "Well, this is all very romantic, but an opportunity like this will never come again. I'm sorry my love, but my wish is to have a wife 30 years younger than me." The wife and the fairy were deeply disappointed, but a wish is a wish! So the fairy waved her magic wand and poof!...The husband became 92 years old.

The moral of this story: Men who are ungrateful should remember fairies are female.

Looking Back on January



North Texas Callers Association
All Singing Call/Round
Dance of the Year
January 22, 2017 - Swingtime Center

John & Shirley Currie; JL & Linda Pelton; Ernest & Martha Hernandez; and Jodie & Wayne Baldwin



Visitation: Stone Steppers - 1.27.2017

Mike Patrick; Jessie & Carol Hooks, John & Shirley Currie; Ray & Lorie Owens; Larry & Mary Long; and ; Jerry & wife: Ernest & Martha Hernandez.